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UPCOMING DATES 
 
Nov 21        BOT Meeting. 5.30pm. 
Nov 24        Celebration Assembly. 
Dec 2          Wearable Arts Show. 
Dec 6          Cool Bananas Show at   
             School. 
Dec 7          Music Concert. 
Dec 8          BOT Meeting. 5.30pm. 
Dec 12        Year 6 Trip. 
Dec 13      New entrant hearing & vision 
       testing. 
Dec 13      Twilight Xmas Market. 
Dec 15        Prizegiving. 1pm. 
Dec 16        Last day of 2016.  

Special dates to book in for next 
year.  

2017 
Feb 13   Yr. 5-6 Camp Rotorua 
Feb 22    Yr. 0-2 Picnic–   
   Bullswool Farm. 
Feb 27  Yr. 3-4 Waimarino. 
Feb 28  Yr. 3-4 Hamilton Zoo. 
 



FROM ZAC 

Kia ora koutou,  
It has certainly been an action packed couple of weeks! 
 
A huge thanks to all the parents and whanau that have helped us out with athletics 
sports over the last couple of events.   We have managed to get some amazing 
photos of the school athletics day! Come and check some of them out on display 
in the office. 
 
Well done to the year 5 and 6 students who represented the school at the Waihi 
Cluster athletics up at the college.  Many of the team have placed well and will be 
heading to the North Cluster competition on November 22.  Good Luck!!! 
 
Mr McGougan organised for his year 3/4 mountain biking group to tackle part of 
the Hauraki Rail Trail.  A huge thanks to our parent helpers with trailers and bike 
racks. The kids had a great time!  
 
The school has been humming with excitement and creativity as our tamariki have 
been cutting, pasting, tying, stuffing, chopping, bashing, squeezing, painting, sta-
pling and stitching a ton of resources (RUBBISH) into creative arts for our up and 
coming show! Things must be coming together now as we are starting to see the 
floors again in our classrooms.  Thank you for all the resources that have been 
sent to school and for the whanau that have been popping down to help with the 
creative process! 
 
Camp planning is well underway for 2017.   
Year 5/6 will be heading to Rotorua Lakes Ranch in Week 3. 
Year 3/4 will have surf and turf, with trips to the zoo and to Waimarino. 
Year 0-2s will be heading to BullsWool Farm. 
 
More information and permission slips on the camps available for different ages is 
to follow.  However you can start payments towards the camps now and it will car-
ry over to next year! If you are making payments for camp please let Sharon know 
so she can allocate the money to the right account.  

WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS 

DUFFY $5 PARENT OFFER 
This order has now closed. The books will 
be back at school before the end of term 4. 

 
SCHOLASTIC ISSUE 8 

Issue 8 was given to the classroom this 
week and orders close on the 30th of No-
vember. All orders with payment to the of-
fice please. 
Books should be back before the end of 
term. 

DIGITAL LEARNING WORKSHOP 
Using ICT to promote children’s learning in a 
fun, interactive workshop.  You will get practi-
cal tips and information about how you can 
support your child’s learning using online 
games and activities.  It's 
FREE and FUN. See you at 
school on Thursday 17th 
November at 2pm to 3pm.  
Please text Nik Laing 
0274338821 to confirm a 
spot.  



Celebration Assembly 
Our next Assembly is on Thursday 24th November at 2pm. room 1, 7 & 8 are presenting. All wel-
come. 
 
RUN THROW  
We welcome Louise back from Athletics NZ to take our senior students through their skills and 
drills. 
 
KAPAHAKA 
To celebrate our awesome year of Kapahaka and the work of our talented tutor, Whaea Whetu, 
our Team East Whanau would like to have shared lunch on Friday 18th November. Parents wel-
come. 
 
CHRISTMAS FLOAT 
Mrs Hughes and a group of Kotuku students are working hard on our Christmas float during 
electives every Friday morning. The parade is on Saturday 10th December. 
And starts at 1pm. Waihi East school will be in it, our theme is ‘NZ Summer 
Christmas’. If children want to be on the float they can come and talk to Mrs 
Hughes, we will be keen to have them! Parents who want to help set up before 
the parade starts would also be appreciated. Carters Contractors are supplying 
us with a truck so a huge thank you to them. 
 
FOUND 
One blue watch. Please see the office. 

PHOTOS OF THE WEEK 

Waihi East Calf Club Cup Winners 

WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS cont... 



Left;  
gutterboard  
challenge with 
Shar and 
Laine. 
 
 
Below; 
High jump at 
East  
Athletics. 

PHOTOS OF THE WEEK cont... 





RECYCLING MATERIALS  
NEEDED 

 
Our Term 4 focus is 'Toi Pueru' 
which means wearable arts made 
from recycled  
materials. 
 
Room 8 needs lots of clean large 
plastic shopping bags from the su-
permarket and shops e.g. farmers, 
Mitre 10 to make their wearable arts. 
The more variety of bags, colours, 
sizes etc. the better as their weara-
ble arts will look more interesting! 
Please send to room 8. Thank You!! 
 
We will be having a wearable arts 
show on 2nd December. 

AFTER SCHOOL SPORTS 

TOUCH RUGBY 
Wednesdays 3.30 - 5 30 at Waihi Rugby 
Club. Year 1-6. 
There is now a sausage sizzle running at 
touch. $2 for sausages and $1 for a juicie. 

WAIHI EAST ATHLETICS OVERALL RESULTS 

Year 6 Girls  
1st, Monika V, 
2nd, Riley F-P, 

3rd, Lillie T, 
4th, Avlon P-D, 
5th, Madison H. 

 
Year 6 Boys  

1st, Jackson W, 

2nd, Divyash S, 
3rd, Connor T, 
4th, Joshua M, 
5th, William A. 

Year 5 Girls  
1st, Alyssa A, 
2nd, Tiare P,  
3rd, Nareesha C, 

4th, Ashelin F, 
5th, Alize H. 
 

Year 5 Boys  
1st, Callum M, 
2nd, Dominic V, 

3rd, Samson P, 

4th, Tyler T,  
5th, Joseph F. 

Year 4 Girls  
1st, Aaliyah T, 
2nd, I’lah K,  
3rd, Evah C,  
4th, Victoria E-J, 
5th, Brooke K. 
 

Year 4 Boys  
1st, Mahe N,  
2nd, Johnston C, 

3rd, Alex E-J,  
4th, Liam P-S,  
5th, Jake P. 

Year 3 Girls  
1st, Dakota C, 
2nd, Neveah V, 
3rd, Lorqueta T, 

4th, Reese N,  
5th, Dale B. 
 
Year 3 Boys  

1st, Reid O,  
2nd, Trent E,  
3rd, Rian M,  
4th, Mana B,  
5th, Grady J. 

Year 2 Girls  
1st, Bailey V, 
2nd, Aaliyah H, 
3rd, Kayla B, 
4th, Isabelle C, 

5th, Shanya D. 
 

Year 2 Boys  
1st, Lincoln A, 
2nd, Max M, 
3rd, Rylee E, 
4th, Diezel P-G, 
5th, Samuel C. 

Year 1 Girls  
1st, Leah K,  
2nd, Zoe F-P,  
3rd, Freya C,  
4th, Alexis W, 
5th, Arleearna D. 

 
Year 1 Boys  

1st, Mateo C,  
2nd, Tuturi W, 
3rd, Blake S,  
4th, Isaac H,  
5th, Hale N. 

Year 0 Girls  
1st, Unique S,  
2nd, Tamsin D, 
3rd, Willow H,  
4th, Briar H,  
5th, Aubree L. 
 

Year 0 Boys  
1st, Lortress T, 
2nd, Callum M, 
3rd, Marley H, 
4th, Tane W,  
5th, Daniel M. 

WAIHI CLUSTER ATHLETICS RESULTS 
 
Tiare P, 1st 60m, 100m, long jump, high jump, 800m. Callum M, 1st 60m, 100m, long jump, 800m. 
Samson P, 1st discus, 2nd 60m, 100m, long jump.  Alyssa A, 2nd discus. 
Kodie H, 2nd discus.        Deanna D, 2nd CB throw. 
Dominic V, 2nd CB throw, 2nd high jump, 3rd 800m.  Nareesha C, 2nd high jump. 
Jackson W, 3rd discus, 3rd CB throw.    Riley F-P, 1st discus, 2nd CB throw. 
Avlon P-D, 3rd 60m, 2nd 100m, 3rd discus, 1st shot put. Monika V, 3rd CB throw, 2nd 800m. 
Madison H, 1st high jump.        East,  1st Relay. 
 



           
 
 

 
Should we have fireworks at our home? 

I think we should have fireworks at our home but since I 
have two cats at home, I would make sure that they are 
inside. Sometimes I think we should not have fireworks 
because our animals get scared. What do you think? No 
or Yes? Fireworks are really cool but they are a bit dan-
gerous.. I love it that fireworks are really bright and excit-
ing. Mum says it is better to go watch them at a show but 
I think maybe… it looks like fun to have them  at home. 
Mum gets freaked out so we don’t do it at our place.  I 
still think everyone should be able to have them at their 
place even though we don’t want them at our house. I 
like seeing them at the neighbours when they shoot up 
into the sky. Sometimes they go right up on top of us. I 
love it! 
By Bella P age 9 rm 4  
 

I think we should be able to have fireworks at our place because it is colourful and fun. The 
twirly whirlies sparkle in the air. The sparklers are fun to hold and they make the dark light up.  
Jake N  age 7 rm 4 
 
Rockets flying high, 
Penny for the guy, 
Bonfire being lights, 
Catherine who is whizzing, 
Golden rain exploding, 
Parachutes falling from the sky, 
Traffic lights, red, orange and green, 
Jack in the Box jumping, 
Sparklers in a child’s hand. 
Everyone is happy, 
But 
Be careful! 
By Sarah Cannell age 8 

 
 
I got heaps of lollies at Halloween. Jasmine 
and Josh came too and we went to 5 homes 
and we had Halloween fun. 
By Serena B, age 6, room 8. 

 
 

 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES  

 

FREE EAR CLINIC SERVICE FOR CHILDREN 
Visit the Ear Nurse for advice on; Glue ear assessment 
and management, wax/foreign body removal, grommet 
check and treatment of discharging ears. All children must 
be accompanied by a parent of caregiver. The Ear caravan 
will be  at Waihi Central School, Moresby Avenue, Thurs-
day 15th December 9.30am-1.30pm. (closed for lunch 12 
noon –12.45pm). 

I’ve got a sore leg 

when I fell on  
the corner of the 

tramp and I  
did the splits and it 
still hurts. 

By Caleb V,  
age 6, room 8 



THANKS TO OUR GREAT SUPPORTERS 
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